
  

 

 

 
September 21, 2025 

Please take a moment to sign our   attendance register located in each pew.
 
 

 
 
 
 

(**Indicates, please stand as able)    
 
                        

Greeting/Life of the Church                                                               
  

Prelude                                                                                                 Carol Stewart 
                     “He Hideth My Soul”       William B. Bradbury/Don Hustad 
   

**Call to Worship 
God sees the hurt of all God's people. 
Praise the God of our salvation! 
God wants everyone to be saved. 
Praise the God of our salvation! 
God sent Jesus to give himself for all. 
Praise the God of our salvation! 
 

**Opening Hymn              “To God Be the Glory”                   UMH #98 
 

Opening Prayer (unison)                                              
God of our salvation, you see your world laid waste with false 
worship, injustice, and indifference, and we tremble at your 
anger. Only in your tears, born out of vast love, do we find 
hope. Open to us the way of your tears—the way that leads us 
back to your love. Teach us to serve you and you alone, that 
you may deliver, forgive, and renew our world at last. Amen. 
 

Children’s Moments               
 

Prayer Hymn                “I Need Thee Every Hour”     (v.1,3,4) UMH #397 
 

Prayers of the Faithful & the Lord’s Prayer 
Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy 
Kingdom come, thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven. 
Give us this day our daily bread. And forgive us our sins as we 
forgive those who sin against us.  And lead us not into 
temptation, but deliver us from evil. For thine is the kingdom, 
and the power and the glory forever. Amen. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Offering/Offertory                                                           Carol Stewart 
                                        “Christ Returneth”          James McGranahan

 
                      

**Doxology                                                                         UMH #95 
 

**Prayer of Dedication 
You call us to be wise with our riches, O God, that your realm 
may be blessed for the benefit of all. May we be found faithful 
in a little, that you may entrust us to be faithful in much. We 
offer you these gifts in gratitude for your love. May they bring 
your healing and light to those within our reach. Amen. 
 

Ministry of Music                                                            Chancel Choir 
                      “Make Me a Channel of Your Peace”     Sebastian Temple 
 

Scripture Reading                                                          Psalm 79:1-9  
 

Sermon       “The Hard and the Hope“      Guest Speaker Suzanne Bandy 
 

**Closing Hymn          “There Is a Balm in Gilead”                 UMH #375  
 

**Sending Forth 
 

Postlude                                                                        Carol Stewart 
                     “Let There Be Peace on Earth”    Sy Miller and Jill Jackson

 
 
 
                                                         

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Altar flowers are given by Bob and Amy Schalle  
in memory of Amy’s brother, Ken Fox. 

 
 
 
 
  



 

Scripture Reading – Psalm 79: 1-9 (CEB)  
 

79 The nations have come into your inheritance, God! 

    They’ve defiled your holy temple. 

    They’ve made Jerusalem a bunch of ruins. 
2 They’ve left your servants’ bodies 

    as food for the birds; 

    they’ve left the flesh of your faithful 

    to the wild animals of the earth. 
3 They’ve poured out the blood of the faithful 

    like water all around Jerusalem, 

    and there’s no one left to bury them. 
4 We’ve become a joke to our neighbors, 

    nothing but objects of ridicule 

    and disapproval to those around us. 
5 How long will you rage, LORD? Forever? 

    How long will your anger burn like fire? 
6 Pour out your wrath on the nations 

        who don’t know you, 

    on the kingdoms 

        that haven’t called on your name. 
7 They’ve devoured Jacob 

    and demolished his pasture. 
8 Don’t remember the iniquities of past generations; 

    let your compassion hurry to meet us 

    because we’ve been brought so low. 
9 God of our salvation, help us 

    for the glory of your name! 

Deliver us and cover our sins 

    for the sake of your name! 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

WELCOME VISITORS!

If you are visiting with us today, we welcome you and hope you will come back and 
worship with us again soon. We would love to get to know you, please take a moment 
to provide your information in the attendance register located in each pew. 

 

Sunday, September 21, 2025  
 Worship Team 

        

 Guest Speaker     Suzanne Bandy    

 Ushers               Mike Tittle, Don Wolf 
  Butch Smith, Rick Smith 
        

 Greeters     Doug Wickline, Julie Wickline    

 Liturgist     Sandy Pramer   

 Organist Carol Stewart 
 

 Chancel Choir Director     Glen Shaw 
  

 Handbell Choir Director Jim McPeek 
 

Rev. Jeff Bandy 
Office Hours M, T, TH 9:00am-3:00pm & by Appt. 

 Office: (937) 372-7601 ext. 13 

pastorjeff@fcum.org  ◊  www.fcum.org 

Like and Follow us on Facebook @ FCUM.Xenia 

We are a Stephen Ministry Congregation 

Way  
Way  

 

mailto:pastorjeff@fcum.org
http://www.fcum.org/


 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday  
22 

  SPRC 
  Cub Scouts 
  Boy Scouts 

  7:00 pm 
  7:00 pm 
  7:00 pm 

Library 
FH 15A-B 
FH 15C 

Tuesday  
23 

  Tuesday Bible Study  
  DS 1 on 1 Interviews 
  Stephen Ministry Training 

10:00 am 
10:00 am 
  1:00 pm 

Library 
Parlor 
Library 

Wednesday 
24 

  Handbell Choir Practice 
  Chancel Choir Practice 

  6:15 pm 
  7:30 pm 

Music Room 
Chapel /Sanctuary 

Thursday  
25 

Prayer Shawl 
 

11:00 am 
  

Parlor 
 

Friday  
26 

   

Saturday  
27 

  Double I Dinner   6:00 pm FH 15A, Kitchen 

Sunday  
28 

Sunday School 
Hospitality Time 
Worship Service 

  9:00 am 
10:00 am 
10:30 am 

  Rm 8, 11, CC 16A, Parlor         
  Narthex 

Sanctuary 

Sunday School Studies 
 
 

Double I will meet in Rm 8, Leader Lucy Parsons, for a detailed study of the “Book 
of Amos”. 
 

Open Doors will meet in the Parlor, Leader Sandy Pramer, study of “Slaying the 
Giants in Your Life” by Dr. David Jeremiah.  
  

Grades 6-12 will meet in CC 16A-B, Leader Lynn Engle with guest speaker Luke 
Snell, study of Mongolia Missions.  
  

Preschool – Grade 5 will meet in Rm 11 under the leadership of Kiley Fleming and 
Karen Mossing for Bible Stories and activities to reinforce the Bible Story of the day. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

September 21, 2025 Announcements 
--------------------- 

CONDOLENCES: Mary Carol Short passed away on 9/11/25, a memorial service will be 
held at Faith Community in November, the date and time is to be determined.  

--------------------- 
FESTIVAL OF SHARING NEEDS 3 KITS THIS YEAR: Please consider filling a “kids” kit 
by filling a cloth bag with school supplies, or fill a 1 gallon bag with “hygiene” or” period” 
supplies. Last year, many of the kits were delivered following Hurricane Helene providing 
much needed supplies and a “gift of hope” after a disaster. Look for the kit lists and bags 
on the table in the narthex. Please return filled bags by TODAY, Sunday, Sep. 21.  If 
you have any questions, please contact Betsy Murray (937) 768-1143. 

--------------------- 
OCTOBER 5 IS A SPECIAL SUNDAY: World Communion Sunday is a denomination-wide 
celebration emphasizing the value of education and training. We commemorate this day by 
giving generously to support young adults and make a global impact for Christ. Half of the 
offering benefits World Communion scholarships for undergraduate and graduate students 
from the U.S. and other countries. The remainder provides grants to support training for 
worldwide inclusion, diversity, equity, and access. Your gift is a practical expression of care, 
equipping students to shape a hopeful future. Supporting United Methodist students offers both 
financial and spiritual encouragement, demonstrating the church's confidence in their potential. 
On World Communion Sunday, we join ecumenically in acknowledging our unity in Christ as we 
gather around His table. There will be a special offering taken on Sunday, Oct. 5. Please use 
the provided envelope handed out with your bulletin to place your donation in the offering plate 
or mark your check in the memo line: WORLD COMMUNION SUNDAY.  

--------------------- 
HOSPICE MYTH VERSUS FACTS: The Greater Dayton Stephen Ministry Network is 
sponsoring a free presentation; open to all, on Sunday, Oct. 12, 2:30-4:30pm at 
Fairhaven Church, 637 E. Whipp Road, Centerville. The speaker will be Kim Vesey, 
recently retired Director of Hospice of Dayton. Kim is a certified Hospice and Palliative 
Care nurse, certified Thanatologist (study of death and grief), author of seven children's 
books on grief, and a TEDX speaker. To learn more, contact Becky Cultice at 
culticer@sbcglobal.net  or 937-376-5747. 

--------------------- 
CASSEROLE CARE-A-VAN: Do you know of someone connected to our church who could 
benefit from our Casserole Care-a-van providing them with a few meals? If so, get with me 
so that I can let you know the information that I will need to get this set up with our 
amazing Casserole Care-a-van volunteers. Julie Wickline (937) 207-8289. 

--------------------- 
LIONS CLUB DONATIONS: We are still collecting Eye Glasses, Glasses Cases, Hearing 
Aids, and Cell Phones for the Lions Club. Please put them in the drawer marked Lions Club 
in the plastic storage cabinet in the narthex. If you have any questions please call Michelle 
Surgenor (937) 818-3096. 

--------------------- 
WE ARE COLLECTING LOVE PACKAGES:  Items collected are Bibles, Reference 
Material, Books, Magazines, Daily Devotionals, Sunday School Materials, CDs, DVDs, 
BluRay, Bible games, biblical puzzles – anything that helps teach the gospel, especially to 
children. You can bring your items into the office or place them in the blue bin in the 
Narthex by the Education Wing.  

--------------------- 
GET CONNECTED: As we begin preparing for our church conference, please consider 
how you might get involved with the work and ministry of the church. Please reference 
the current lists of committees (located on the Ad Board Council News bulletin board) and 
let Pastor Jeff know where you would be interested to serve beginning in 2026.  

--------------------- 
 
 
 

Next Sermon – Sunday, September 28 
 

“Filling the Gap”                                                          Rev. Jeff Bandy 
Gospel Lesson                                                    Luke 16: 19-31 (NLT) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Out of Office 
 

Our Office Administrator, Deb Klaty will be on vacation Sep. 22 – Oct. 3. Please 

be patient with our volunteers in her absence. The bulletins have been printed 

ahead of time so if you have any announcements please give them to Pastor Jeff.  
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